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NOTICE TO MARINERS NO. 7/25 

 
Chart BA 1166 Avonmouth to Hock Cliff 

 

West Coast, River Severn 

 

Severn Estuary – Bathymetric Survey 

 

 

Mariners are advised that, between Monday 30th June and Thursday 03rd July 2025, the survey 

vessel “Shoreline” will be conducting further bathymetric survey operations in and adjacent to 

the main navigation channel from the seaward boundary of the Gloucester harbour (south of 

the Prince of Wales Bridge) to Sharpness Point and in the lower section of the River Wye 
seaward of the M48 road bridge.  Operations will be around HW periods during daylight 

hours. 

 

The survey vessel will display the relevant day shapes and will maintain listening watch on VHF 

channel 13 & 16 whilst operating in the harbour area. 

 

The vessel will not be restricted in her ability to manoeuvre and will liaise with any commercial 

vessels transiting the main navigational channel, but all vessels are requested to give the survey 

vessel a wide berth where possible. 

 

Local Notice to Mariners No. 6/25 is now cancelled. 

 

 

 

Notices to Mariners may be viewed on the Trustees' website:  

 

www.gloucesterharbourtrustees.org.uk  

 

Owners, Agents and Charterers should ensure that the contents of this Notice are made 

known to the Masters or persons in charge of their vessels or craft.  

 

 

S Henderson 

Harbourmaster 

 

27th June 2025 


